
 

 

APPROVAL OF AGENDA  
Motion by:  Abby  Darrington; Seconded: Tyler Kamerman 

 
WELCOME & INTRODUCTIONS  

PTA Leadership Board 2020-2021 School Year  

Amber Johnson (President)  

Tyler Kamerman (Vice President)  

Abby Darrington (Co-Treasurer)  

Rachel Spiller (Co- Treasurer)  

Deena Munroe (Co-Parent Volunteer Coordinator)  

Open (Co-Parent Volunteer Coordinator)  

Heather Ann Roe (Co-Special Events)  

Open (Co-Special Events)  

Mike Stange (Co-Secretary)  

Lisa Munger (Co-Secretary)  

Jessica Kamerman (Communications)  

Torrey Johnson (Technology)  

Rob Burnett (Principal)  

APPROVAL OF 2020-2021 Board  
Motion by: Mary Roth; Seconded: ​Heather Isaacson 

 

REPORTS  
I. Treasurer​ (Abby Darrington & Rachel Spiller)  

● $18,000 in bank 
● Received a donation that was placed in Adopt-a-teacher fund 
● Last year increased funds for library, nurse, and counselor 
● Able to provide additional technology support for teachers this year using funds  
● Box tops - changed box tops to scanning receipts - please download app and scan 

grocery receipt - last year we were able to provide alternative recreation 
opportunities in the colder months with these funds  

 

II. 2021 Auction Update​ ​(Heather Ann Roe)  

● Auction year this year (Once every other year) 
● Pays for first year t-shirts, carousel, skate night, teacher appreciation, technology 

support,  etc. 
● Looking for co-chairs / committee members - Emily Argo 
● Channon Timm: Shayla may be able to help  
● Will be virtual this year - many organization  
● Tanya Keith and Lisa Munger are interested  



● Anyone interested contact Heather Ann Roe   - or another board member 

 

III. Original Works​ (Channon Timm - CTIMM92@msn.com)  

● Child’s artwork is made into a number of different items 
● Any artwork can be uploaded and turned into items 
● Makes a great Christmas item 
● Deadline 11/15/2020 
● Channon will need someone to run it next year.  - Tanya Keith volunteered to 

pick up duties next year 
● Questions? Contact Channon Timm 
● Usually make $2,000 - $3,000 each year. This year $1,000 is budgeted 
● Pictures can be taken from phone and uploaded 
● All items shipped to your home 

 

IV. Activity Fees, Membership Dues, and Distribution of Swag​ (Amber 

Johnson)  

● Able to do swag pick-up or they can be delivered 

● Activity fees and Membership Dues are taken every year 

● They are payable on the website 

 

V. Principal Burnett  
● PTA funds were able to purchase web cams, bluetooth mics, and secondary 

monitors 
● Many thanks from the staff 

 

a. Update on transition to hybrid  
● Shifting from one path to three different paths: virtual and two hybrids 
● This will be a big transition  

 

● Hybrid - 

Face-to-face Math and English Language Arts 

More gym availability in morning and afternoon  

Support with unfinished learning, Special Education,  ELL, Gifted and Talented 

5th grade students may have opportunity for virtual lessons in band or orchestra 

Opportunities for social and emotional learning 

 

● Learning at school days: 

Hybrid will not receive all instruction through Teams 

Time maximized with hybrid students 

Teachers will cover 10 content lessons over a two-week spread for both 
Reading and Math 

● Learning at-home days: 

Students have the option to join Teams meetings/lesson to review 
lessons - can also preview lessons 

Office hours available 

Students can use Canvas to guide independent practice and learning 

 



● School Hours: 7:45 - 2:40 doors open at 7:30 
● Wednesdays are full days 
● Will be ready to switch back to 100 % virtual in the unfortunate 

circumstance that the school needs to close 

 

New Nurse - Krysten Williams 

● Krysten thanked the PTA for help in getting started 

 

Questions: 
 

Q: Will masks be provided?​ Have a number of disposable masks in case they are forgotten. Please 
bring masks. Masks and as much social distancing as possible will be the strongest mitigation 
strategies 

Q: Is there a preferred brand of mask?​  CDC recommends cloth or surgical disposable kind. Feel 
free to reach out to Mrs. Wlliams if any questions on a brand or type. 

Q: How will circle drop off and pick up work, if differently than normal?​ Drop off in front of 
school - three different entrances from each age group. 

Q: What can we expect for notifications from the school if there are positive covid cases among 
students or staff? ​Mrs. Williams will call you directly if your child is a close contact - a close contact is 
following Polk County Health - if your child is in contact with < 6 ft for 15 minutes. 

Q: We've really enjoyed our virtual learning experience!! One thing we've missed is All School 
Sing. Any chance we'll be able to have a virtual option?  

Will bring them soon - working on the logistics to get them on calendars 

Q: Are we doing anything for presumed positives? I never tested positive, but I definitely had it 
for most of June. Are we requiring kids to stay home while they wait for tests? ​- If you or anyone in 
your home has any symptoms, quarantine. Get tested if possible. 

Q: Any thoughts on second semester or when we would know of changes?​ No real timeline at 
this time - want to get the kids back in the school as soon as is safe. 

Q: Are the screenings required and documented before coming in? ​Please check yourself and 
children - Symptom screening tool is available on the Falcon File 

Q: Drop-off by parking and walking to door? ​Still possible but be mindful with masking and social 
distancing 

Q: Will pick up at the end of the day be in the back of the building for 9/10s this year?​ Pick up 
will be in front as each age group will come from different doors 

Q: Will the school accept donated wipes, etc? ​Mrs. Williams has an amazon list and will use 
SchoolCNXT for links for needed items. Generally, lysol spray is currently preferred to wipes 

Q: Expectation to bring laptops everyday? ​Yes, bring laptops back and forth, hopefully fully 
charged. Remember to also send the charger everyday. 

Q: Should we be getting school supplies for the class? The individual student?​ Should be good for 
now. Will send out the request if and when the need to there 

 

ADJOURN at 19:45 
 
If you have any ideas for topics for the informational section of the meeting please 

reach out to a board member. 
 

Join us for upcoming meetings via Google Meet: December 14th, February 8th, & 
May 12th. 


